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Board Meeting Minutes

Date: January 16, 2011
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Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7pm.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the December 19, 2010 meeting minutes, Brian B. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – Nancy will put the ad out for the new concessions assistant position after she returns from vacation next week.  Greg asked about if Teri would be able to help run concessions at the BBC and Nancy said she would have to ask Teri.  Nancy said we would have to hire someone to open and close that stand separately.  Greg will keep us posted if that is going to end up happening.
.
Umpires – Hensler – Gail does not think we need to have a person on the board represent the umpires and she will come to the board meetings as needed.  The board said that we need to know if any of the rates will be different then what we have paid this year so we can budget for that.  Nancy will ask her to come to the February meeting with some information on how she will run the program this year.
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– with the help of Chris Vogel Maria has figured out a budget for the girls to play the C traveling level through MMFL and Maria had a report to show what the budget would be for the 2011 season.  Maria thinks it sounds like a good situation and the girls would play in 2 tournaments already paid for with their fees and we would not have to provide a tournament for them.  Tom asked if we could host a tournament and Chris answered that traveling always tries to host a few tournaments and they can try to host this level too.  Maria will go to the league meeting with Chris to try to get the closest teams possible to play against as that will be very important to the parents.  Brian talked about the uniforms and wanted to make sure they fit in with the other uniforms and it was decided they would still be able to wear the in-house uniforms at this level of play.
Greg wants to know if Dale B. still knows someone interested in scheduling and learning from Randy McArthur as Randy is not planning to continue with scheduling.  Nancy will call Dale and find out if that person is still interested.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer and Bross – Greg reported that Paul, the President of BALL has called Greg and he is interested in having Little League play against our in-house teams again this year so he will let us know more on that later.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar – not present
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris said they are ready to roll; there was a huge turnout at the winter softball clinic this weekend – they had about 70 kids at the clinic this morning at Blaine High School – they donate a % of the fees collected back to the high school – he thinks they are all set.  The 8U tournament is coming up and we can let other associations know about it.  It will be on May 22 and there will be clinics and games going on at the same time.  
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – everything is going as smooth as it can go and them joining us will happen next June – there traveling season is set for this year so they want to wait until next year to make the transition.  BALL is set for their season also and they want to keep their association as is so that will stay the same.  Greg would like to convince them to just have Little League and send the Northstar age kids to play here.  Tom thinks we should push them to decide now so the 13U and older players and parents are not confused about where to register.  Nancy will find out if the City of Blaine would allow us to have our information available when players come to register with them. And Greg said they are implementing field fees in Blaine this year.  
Field/Game Scheduling – McArthur – not present 
Equipment – Braden N. – Nick said some of the bags got ripped last year so they ordered about 10 more bags, he needs to go through the equipment room and make an inventory of what is needed and he will talk to Taho and Dave’s Sports about what we need.  Corinne asked if we are getting the buckets and Brian said yes, each coach will get one.  Mike will see if he can get buckets from Home Depot.  The bags will need to be ready mid-April so a date will be set later.
Treasurer – Laciskey – not present
Fundraising – Braden – Nancy reported that Jon from Impact Fundraising is working on the card and it will be ready by Feb. 11.  Brian has received calls and emails from other associations but he knows we want to continue with this fundraiser.  Don Bross is willing to go with Jon to Ham Lake Lanes as he knows the owners well and try to get them to go on our card.  Nancy will help Don set that up with Jon.  Derrell also said his business is looking into being on our card this year and Derrell will be giving a % of what is made back to SAA. Jon will send a copy of the card for our approval by the end of January.
Tournament Ball – Braden – Brian said there is not a lot to report now on that so we just have to see who signs up for that.  Nancy will put these options on the registration form so there would be an option for 10U, 11U, 12U and 13U, 14U and 15U.  So we will see what kind of interest we get and go from there.  Nancy will ask Mike what the fee is for tournament ball so she can put it on the website.
Town Ball – Braden – Brian is hoping the team will be at 15 guys and there is a scheduling meeting coming up in one week for that; they will play on the Nowthen field until the Soderville Field is in better shape, they may have some practices at Soderville field though.  They will have SAA on the sleeve of their uniform.
Uniforms – Singh – Derrell said that as far as it is looking now he will probably go with Clarence at Zuley for our uniforms again this year; that decision made according to the bids he has received.  He says and even if we did find someone cheaper then the quality of service may be depleted. Derrell had bids from Taho and Ideal and B-n-B and most of their numbers could not come close; Derrell wanted to talk about getting a nicer set of shirts for the players that go to the State tournament – he will look at what that would cost and get back to us at the next meeting – it was decided maybe we could have extra sets of jerseys for those teams but they would have to return those after the games are over.  Brian does want to talk about getting a better uniform for 15U on up as those kids are playing almost at a traveling level; and Greg thinks it should be for 13U on up; there was much discussion around this idea as to what age groups it should be for and how much they should pay for this upgraded jersey.  It was decided that they should have to pay the extra $10 for that nicer jersey.  Derrell said he will be able to get them a much nicer one for about $10 more than our current cost. Don B. made a motion to have the 13U and up receive upgraded jerseys, Tom D. seconded the motion, motion approved.  
Then we needed to discuss if we are going to still increase fees by $5 or not as discussed in that last meeting.  We had previously approved raising fees by $5 and Mike had said since that meeting that we should not raise the fees at all.  The fees on the website now say the fees from last year so those need to be updated soon if there is a change. Since Mike was not present Greg and Nancy let everyone know that Mike’s reasoning was based on a meeting he had with traveling and that they ended balancing the budget so Mike did not see the need to raise those fees now; Mike had also said that if SAA does not have a plan for extra money then he did not feel we need to keep increasing our Capital Improvements account; others disagreed with this and stated that we do have a committee now that is looking at our long term goals and that we have a building that needs repairs and fields that need work so these are good reasons to keep the $5 increase. It was decided not to revote on this and to keep the fee increase at $5.
Registration then is going to be increased by $10 more for 13U and up to pay for the jersey we are buying for them.  A motion was made by Don B. to increase them by another $10, Derrell S. seconded the motion, motion approved.

Photos – Nelson –Nancy said that SAA photos are set for May 10, 11 and 12 with Sports Star.  Nancy asked Chris Vogel if traveling is interested if having them take their team photos; Chris said he will run this by the traveling committee at their next meeting and will let Nancy know.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Website update – Nancy reported that the website is up and running and it all went well.  There was a training with Lisa from traveling fastpitch, Ernie from traveling baseball and Mike L. was on that training also and that went well too.  The board should continue to review the website and let Nancy know of any changes they would like to see.
Traveling Fastpitch Treasurer/new signer – Nancy stated that there is a new treasurer set for traveling fastpitch and that is Craig Weston.  He will take the place of Niki Parson.  We will need to vote to add him as the signer on the account and remove Niki.  Greg Z. made a motion to add Craig Weston as a signer on the Traveling Fastpitch bank account and remove Niki Parsons, Derrell seconded that motion, motion approved.
Chalk and drying agent – Nancy said she will need to place the order with Beacon Athletics for lime and drying agent.  We have nothing left at the City buildings for either of these now.  It was decided that she will order 4 pallets of the lime/chalk and 1 pallet of the drying agent at a cost of approximately $1250.
SAA signs to put out – Nancy ordered signs to be put in the snow banks to advertise our registration.  She asked that everyone take a few and put them where they see fit.
Flyers/postcards – the registration flyers for the schools are ready and Marty Tynda is again offering to deliver those to the schools for us for his volunteer time.  Nancy has another parent putting labels and stamps on the postcards for her volunteer time and those should be going out this week.
Walk in registrations – the walk-in registration dates will be February 12th from 9-12, February 23rd from 5-8 and February 26th from 9-12.  Board members should let Nancy know which dates they will be able to attend to help out.
Coaches registering – coaches should be registering now if they are interested in coaching for the 2011 season.  Nancy sent an email notify the association and coaches from last year of this information.
Sign out front – Nancy will have the advertising sign out front changed to say our registration information now.
Old Business – 
Building use/traveling – Nancy wants to make sure it is ok for traveling to use our building now that they are really part of our association and it was decided that they could.  Nancy will divide the nights into 3 1 ½ hour practice sessions now since a lot of coaches are starting to call to use the building.
Nancy will check how long our old web address will reroute to our new website.

Other 
The next meeting is set for Sunday, February 13th, 2011 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Derrell S., Nick B. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9:00pm.

